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1. Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were agreed, with Clare’s apologies added.  We also noted that it is Rhian rather than Georgina representing AANPE on the ICN INP/APNN Conference 2012 planning group.
2. Matters arising

Tendering for commissioned work

After discussion, we decided AANPE does not currently have the infrastructure to tender for and undertake commissioned work.

AANPE position statement

Dave drafted a position statement in response to the CHRE report on the regulation of advanced practice (July 2009).  The statement was formulated as a letter to the NMC, DoH and CHRE.  However, the shifting climate has meant the moment has not been right to send the letter.

Bibliography

Committee members have shared their advanced practice bibliographies, and Dave has pooled these and posted a comprehensive bibliography on the AANPE web site.  We are very pleased with the result; this is a great resource and the web page is getting lots of hits.
ICN INP/APNN Conference 2010 (Brisbane)

Douglas and Linda are hoping to attend this conference, and have submitted abstracts (Douglas on the history and remit of AANPE, Linda on the research she has been doing on ANP in East Africa).
Financial support for AANPE members attending conferences

Rhian circulated a policy for the management of conference grants.  Following discussion, the Committee thanked Rhian and agreed the document.

ICN INP/APNN Conference 2012 (London)

Rhian and Linda are awaiting details of the first planning meeting to be held in London on 21/01/10.

Advanced practice e-journal

It was agreed that the journal will be hosted on the ANNPE web site, supported by the Swansea IC team.  With a view to launching the journal at the 2010 AGM, Dean will work on a mock-up of the front page for the journal web site, guidelines for authors and a submission deadline for the first edition. (Action Dean)
Marketing AANPE

Dave is still planning to put together a flier outlining the benefits of AANPE membership, hopefully to be circulated to all UK HEIs via the Council of Deans.  It should be possible to identify the 30 or so HEIs who are not represented in AANPE, and to say whether they have A(N)P programmes.  (Action Dave)
3. Annual seminar/AGM 2010

Rhian and Georgina confirmed that arrangements are in place for the venue and catering.  The venue has two areas – a hall for the seminar and a separate room for refreshments.  Georgina circulated the draft programme, which was discussed.  Minor amendments were agreed, and Dave is to circulate to AANPE members. (Action Dave)  In terms of attendance, Hilary says around 35 people have indicated they will be attending so far.  The capacity of the venue is 80.  Georgina will prepare and circulate a list of accommodation in Cardiff.  (Action Georgina)
4. Committee elections

Dave reminded us that the constitution states Committee members are subject to re-election every two years.  It also states that there shall be 14 committee members, which we currently have.  At least four members will be up for re-election at the AGM, and it does not seem that anyone wants to stand down this year (Rhian, Linda, Georgina and Clare are due for re-election – not sure about Donna).  We need a record clarifying who was elected when. (Action Linda)  Dean agreed to be the returning officer for the 2010 elections. (Action Dean) We agreed that some elements of the constitution need reviewing in the light of the operation of the Committee.  Dave will circulate suggested amendments and propose these at the AGM. (Action Dave)
5. Finance report
Douglas reported that we currently have £4909.10 in the bank, from which the seminar/AGM expenses will be met.  One of the seven institutions in arrears with their subscription has now paid.
6. Advanced practice regulation activity  

Katrina summarised the current state of play.  The CHRE report proposed no regulation of advanced practice, but the NMC seem to be remaining open to the  that advanced nursing  could have  a recordable qualification, or ‘annotation’ to address public protection concerns.  

The Welsh and Northern Ireland Assemblies are taking forward work on advanced practice, with Wales working on an AP standard.  Northern Ireland, on the other hand, seems to be leaning more towards the Republic of Ireland model, where a standardised programme prepares practitioners for agreed, predetermined roles. 

In England, the Department of Health are proposing that a standard for advanced nursing practice is drawn up by March 2010.  The work of drafting the standard is out to tender at the moment.  Katrina is representing AANPE on the steering group, and AANPE will be consulted on the draft standard.  
Further scoping work is needed with regard to AHP advanced practice before a standard can be developed for AHPs, and consultation is currently in progress.
Potential challenges include the transferability of AP qualifications between the four countries, and also the drive to embrace a wide variety of roles within the AP standard including that of the ward manager.  This again raises the question of the regulation of advanced clinical practice.

Douglas reported Scotland is taking forward the work on the Advanced Practice Toolkit within the succession planning initiative.  The third cohort of students are now going through the advanced practice masters programme, but relatively few are in clinical advanced practice roles.  The advanced practice masters has clinical, leadership and general pathways, so attracts staff working in a number of roles, including ward managers.  There is still a need for more material to populate the Toolkit.
7. Feedback from RCN Advanced Nurse Practitioner Forum
The RCN have now launched a position paper on advanced nursing practice, which states that an annotation on the register - a recordable qualification - is needed for public protection.  They are also developing an advanced practice WIKI which will document and make available all the work the RCN has carried out on this issue.

8. Any other business
There was a discussion of the current emphasis on metrics, or measuring the outcomes of practice.  APNs are being asked to demonstrate that what they do is clinically and cost-effective.  Evaluations of educational programmes need to show where students are making a difference in practice.
Mike Walsh has been presenting his work on ‘Stillwell’, a virtual learning tool.  All who have seen it demonstrated are most impressed.  Dave will contact Mike with a view to putting on a demonstration workshop for AANPE. (Action Dave)
http://www.cumbria.ac.uk/AboutUs/News/Research%20News/Nursing%20soap%20opera.aspx 

9. Date and time of next meeting

AGM 26.02.09, Cardiff
Next Committee meeting: Monday, April 19th, 12.00-16.00 – Birmingham City University
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